Sports Oar Glub of New Hampshire

Sports Car Club of New Hampshire
Minutes of the Meeting
Tuesday, August 13th, 2013
Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past President), Antony Donovan
(Treasurer), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Dan Francis
(Membership Chair), Dave Estey (Autocross Chair), Howard Roundy (Website/S.W. Editor), Drew
Young, Gary Brundrett, Mike Ruggiero, Terry Murphy I11, Donna Stevens.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:01pm.

Minutes: From July 9th, No Corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin, seconded by
Antony Donovan.

Membership Report: There are 202 members (186 regular and 16 life)

Treasurers Report: Made by Antony Donovan. June and July PNL sheets are available. Discussed
finances. Motion to accept made by Drew Young, seconded by Charlie Parsons

Publicity Report: Made by Dave Estey. 2014 Climb to the Clouds announcement on facebook took off
with a large following, also set up with a small ad campaign which turned out 16,000 impressions.
Dave Estey will be attending Keith Dupont's Memorial Cruise to help represent the Club's appreciation
and support to Keith. This will be sent out on facebook.

Sponsorship Report: Included in MWHC.

Autocross Report: Made by Dave Estey.
» Event #5 76 drivers signed up and 65 competed, mid forty seconds for each run with six runs.

* A bystander attending another NHMS event was struck by a participating driver at the event. He
underwent surgery that day and since has been released to go home and is doing well.
Preventive measures are being taken to reduce the chance for this type of incident in the future.

» Twelve registrants for the school to be chaired by Howard Roundy.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. Flyers and entry forms are up for Fall Climb. Emails were
sent out to remind people. Trophies are set.

Old Business:
«  MWHC: Climb to the Clouds announcement and press release at NEFR was very successful
and Subaru of America has officially agree to be the head sponsor of the event.



» Z-Club: Event last Friday started with light rain then downpour started. Only fourteen showed
up instead of forty, each person getting ten runs each. Seven workers from SCCNH helped.
Dave Estey received follow up Emails from Z-Club members about future autocrosses.

New Business:

» Dave Estey was approached digitally by GT-86 club/forum for our club running an event for
them and splitting lot costs. Dave's proposal is to extend one event remaining this year to allow
twenty of their drivers to participate in their own class controlled by PAX. They will be
awarded as a sister club to a reduced entry fee.

* Club donation to Keith Dupont's family decided as $100. Motion to accept made by Drew
Young, seconded by Dave Estey.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:46pm. Moved by Gary Brundrett and seconded by Drew Young.



